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CAML Milestones

This column aims to share organization news, celebrate our colleagues’ accomplishments, and 

document changes for future researchers looking back. Have news to share? Contact the co-lead 

editors to have your news published in the next issue! 

Awards 

Risa de Rege (University of Toronto) is the recipient of the Liesbeth Hoedemaeker-Cohen Fund & 

The H. Robert Cohen / RIPM Fund for IAML Congress Travel 2024. Risa de Rege is an emerging 

library professional, having completed her library science degree in December 2023. She is currently 

working at the University of Toronto Music Library. At IAML 2024, Ms. de Rege will give a poster 

presentation on the sheet music of a South African patriotic song from the University of Toronto 

Music Library’s collection. Using this song as a case study, she will analyze how bibliography, 

history, and music connect to each other. 

Staffing News 

Houman Behzadi (Marvin Duchow Music Library at McGill University) will be on sabbatical leave 

from July 2024 to June 2025. His project during this time is to research and document the history of 

the Marvin Duchow Music Library. 

Carolyn Doi (University of Saskatchewan) will be on sabbatical leave from July 2024 to June 2025. 

Her sabbatical project will focus on inclusive music collecting in Canada and an assessment and 

documentation of the Canadian BIPOC Composers Shared Collecting Initiative. 

Jan Guise (University of Toronto) will return after one year of sabbatical leave to her position as 

Head of the Music Library at University of Toronto in July 2024. Tim Neufeldt’s leadership as Acting 

Head of the Music Library at University of Toronto over the past year is deeply appreciated by his 

colleagues in Toronto and across the country.  

Joseph Hafner (McGill University) accepted the position of Dean of York University Libraries, where 

he will start on July 1st, 2024. 

Kevin Madill (University of British Columbia) has announced his retirement from his position as 

Music Librarian at University of British Columbia, where he has worked for over thirteen years. 

Brian McMillan (University of Western Ontario) was recently renewed for another five years as 

Director of the Music Library at Western Ontario University. 

Marc Stoeckle (University of Calgary) is returning to University of Calgary in July 2024 after a one-

year sabbatical. 

Congratulations, CAML colleagues! 
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